

NEWS RELEASE

OFFICE OF THE MAYOR | JERRY P. WEIERS GLENDALEAZ.COM/MAYOR | 623.930.2260

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE: June 25, 2025

CONTACT: Derek Diesner, Communications Project Manager ddiesner@glendaleaz.com | 623.930.2873

AMERICA250 BEGINS JULY 4

Glendale plans yearlong celebration in anticipation of our country's semiquincentennial

GLENDALE, AZ – Glendale Mayor Jerry P. Weiers officially proclaimed July 2025 as the kickoff of the United States' 250th Birthday celebration in Glendale, at the Tuesday, June 24 regular City Council meeting.

"This special anniversary invites all Americans to reflect on our shared history," said Glendale Mayor Jerry P. Weiers. "It is a time to celebrate the values of liberty and justice and recognize the generations of citizens who have contributed to the strength and resilience of our nation."

Over the next year, Americans across the country will come together to engage in a wide range of events, projects, and activities to celebrate our nation's history. The hope is that this celebration will inspire future generations to carry forward the legacy of liberty and justice. All Glendale residents are encouraged to participate.



###